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Reports from Joint Management Groups for Adults 
 
The Section 75 pool budget arrangements cover two pooled budgets for Adults with care and 
support needs and for the Better Care Fund. These budgets pool commissioning spend, under a 
section 75 agreement, on people over 18 for both Oxfordshire County Council and Oxfordshire 
Clinical Commissioning Group. 
 
These budgets are overseen by two joint management groups. Since the last Health and Wellbeing 
Board there have been two meetings for each of the Joint Management Groups for Adults. This 
paper summarises the outcomes of those meetings. 
 
Adults with Support and Care Needs Joint 
Management Group  
 
The Group held meetings in March 2018, May 
2018, and September 2018.   
 
As part of the regular agenda the group 
discussed and considered performance, 
activity and finance reports. These reports 
covered detailed performance measures and 
activity that have been have been agreed and 
discussed in the Pooled Budget Officers Group 
 
March 
The group discussed the coproduction work on 
transitions into adulthood, the Transforming 
Care 3 year priorities and delivery plan, and 
mental health. 
 
May 
The group discussed the coproduction work on 
transitions into adulthood, the SEND action 
plan, the Section 117 protocol, benefits advice 
for vulnerable people, and the review of the 
mental health outcomes based contract 
 
September  
The group discussed the Trevor Shipman 
review of mental health spend in Oxfordshire, 
mental health act assessments, work on the 
adults of working age strategy, the review of 
the outcomes based contract for mental health, 
and discharge support / admission prevention 
for people with learning disabilities 
 
 

Better Care Fund Joint Management Group 
 
The Group held meetings in March 2018, May 
2018, July 2018, and September 2018.   
 
As part of the regular agenda the group 
discussed and considered performance, 
activity and finance reports. These reports 
covered detailed performance measures and 
activity that have been have been agreed and 
discussed in the Pooled Budget Officers Group 
 
March 
The group discussed Oxfordshire’s Care home 
market, the CQC Action plan, and iBCF 
proposal for 2018/19. 
 
May 
The group discussed the iBCF proposals 18-
19, the HART Improvement plan, system 
proposals for winter plan, the OCC/OCCG joint 
workplan for care homes and the impact of 
new HWBB structure on JMG Terms of 
Reference. 
 
July 
The group discussed the Provider Conference, 
fee reviews for care homes and home support 
providers, winter preparedness, the short stay 
beds specification, changes to the HUB bed 
and proposals for a care home strategy. 
 
September  
The group discussed the Continuing Health 
Care Forecast and Audit, Oxfordshire’s 
Relationship with Voluntary Community Sector 
– focused on Health & Social Care, the iBCF 
Outcomes, the HART Position, and the Older 
People’s Strategy. 

 


